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MEMORANDUM 

TO: Council 

FROM: Deputy Warden Nicole Albright  

SUBJECT: North Belleville/Quinan Intersection  

DATE: August 27, 2024 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

The intersection in Belleville where you can turn towards Quinan or turn towards North Belleville is 
hazardous. You cannot see incoming traffic on a clear day and when it’s foggy, there is no way of knowing 
if cars are coming or not. The intersection is on the top of a hill making it difficult to see cars coming from 
the direction of North Belleville.  

There are residents wondering if there could possibly be a solution to make it safer.  

To compound the issue, there are no speed limit signs in the area and cars travel quite fast through there. 
There have been multiple “almost” accidents and it is a safety concern.  

I am looking to have a letter sent to the Minister of Public works to examine the intersection and to look 
at solutions to make the intersection safer for our residents. 

 

 


